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Dear Friends

Last Tuesday morning I led my final assembly at Allerton Primary School. I’ve loved all the time I’ve spent in school and my association with the pupils and staff there which I’m pleased to say will continue through my appointment to their Local School Committee. I’m also very proud to be known as a Friend of Allerton Primary. What a privilege it’s been to support the school in so many different ways and try to bring the Christian message and teach Christian principles to so many who might otherwise never have heard them. I’ve also worked closely with leaders of other faiths and learned that our principles and our messages are much the same. At the end of my final assembly I was presented with some lovely cards and a framed picture of the school motto ‘SCARF’ which stands for Safety, Caring, Achievement, Respect and Friendliness, qualities that the pupils carry with them, wearing their SCARF every day and striving to uphold those core principles wherever they go. I will be wearing my SCARF wherever I go and whoever I’m with.

SCARF reminds me of the qualities described by Paul in his letter to the Galatians, known as the Fruits of the Spirit, which Christians are encouraged to display in their lives day by day. Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, Humility and Self Control (Galatians 5 22-23). We live in a world which is crying out for all these qualities to be displayed as we live alongside each other and share our community and the world with each other.

This past week has also been the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity and some of us have celebrated this by meeting for worship and lunch with other churches in the area. Over the years this church has supported Churches Together and shared many joint events particularly the Walk of Witness on Good Friday, Women World Day of Prayer and the annual Service of Remembrance at the Cenotaph. We’ve also over the years forged links with the Methodist Church at Southfield Lane. I hope these links will continue for as well as being an independent church we must also seek to work together to share our faith and bring the Good News of the Gospel to all those who will listen.

And finally, how do I close my last newsletter article? With almost the same words as my previous one, they are well worth repeating “I move on with so many happy memories of special times and special occasions shared, special friendships forged and special services conducted.  So much for us all to remember, rejoice in and celebrate. Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve you and serve God among you over these past 11 years”.

With love and prayers

Trevor

Pulpit

February 4th

Trevor Hippey
February 11th
Rev Fred Rich

February 18th
Rev David Muschamp

February 25th
David Robinson

Flowers
We are very grateful to the following friends who have kindly promised to provide flowers for the month of February.
February 4th

Mr & Mrs R Hardy
February 11th
Mr & Mrs T Hippey
February 18th
Mrs M Jones & Mrs C Simpson
February 25th
Mr & Mrs I Hastings
Mrs J Roper will be responsible for arranging and distributing the flowers throughout this month.
Collections
November 26th

£  74.66
December 3rd

£133.51
December 10th

£  66.00
December 17th

£148.74
December 24th

£  86.20
Christmas Day

£  75.00
Retiring Collection for Yorkshire Air Ambulance
December 31st

£  76.40
2018 January 7th

£  93.75
January 14th


£100.65
January 21st


£  70.81
Christingle Service Retiring Collection £40.20 for the Children’s Society

Ladies Circle 
The next Ladies Circle this year will be held on Wednesday 7th February as a Quiz Night.  An enjoyable evening is sure to be had.
Coffee Morning

Southfield Lane are holding their Gift Day Coffee Morning on Saturday February 17th  between 10am and 12noon. Please come and support if you can, everyone welcome.

Condolences
Sadly our friend Jack Hastings passed away on January 17th after battling ill health for some time.  Our deepest sympathy, prayers and condolences go to Jack’s family – his wife Molly, his children Ian, Alistair & Lindsay and his grandchildren Fiona, Gemma, Sarah & Sam.  Jack was one of our most loved and respected members at Allerton Congregational Church, he has done so much for such a long time from being the figure head for so many years when we were without a leader, being a Deacon and of course being a lay preacher for not only us but other churches across our district too.
He was greatly respected by so many and will be missed by everyone.

A service of thanksgiving for Jack’s life will be held at our church on Monday January 29th at 12:15pm followed by cremation at Scholemoor and refreshments at The Bankfield Hotel.
Every Sunday


Family Service 10.30am
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